
Dear Members,
 
In order to promote safe visitation in assisted living residences, EOEA and the
DPH announced additional testing resources for ALRs to use with
visitors. These tests are not intended to be used on staff or residents. The
memorandum provides information on how to request and use iHealth COVID-
19 Antigen Rapid Tests for those wishing to visit an ALR. This test received
Emergency Use Authorization (EUA) in December 2021.
 
If you would like to administer an iHealth test to a visitor and they agree to be
tested, it would be administered on their arrival at the ALR, with results
available in 15 minutes.  ALRs do not need to report test results and do not
require a CLIA certificate of waiver to administer this test. Further information
about the proper use of these tests can be found on the package insert or on
the manufacturer’s website, https://ihealthlabs.com/ and on the FDA website. 
 
Please note that distribution will be done only one time. ALRs must complete
this survey no later than April 15, 2022 to receive these tests. The number
of tests an ALR may receive is based on the number of units operated by the
ALR. Instructions on use, storage, expiration dates, handling test results, and
specific details on how to request the tests can be found in the memorandum
below.

Good afternoon,
The Executive Office of Elder Affairs (EOEA) in partnership with the
Massachusetts Department of Public Health (DPH) is pleased to offer
additional visitor COVID testing resources to ALRs. Please review the attached
memorandum from Secretary Chen which provides information on how to use
and request iHealth COVID-19 Antigen Rapid Tests. Please note that the
available tests will be for visitors only and will be in addition to and distinctly
different from the BinaxNOW tests currently available to ALRs. Distribution will
be one time and ALRs will be instructed to fill out a “survey” which will go to
DPH noting the number of tests requested. 
Thank you,
Trisha Marchetti
 
Patricia C. Marchetti, Director
Assisted Living Certification & Compliance
Executive Office of Elder Affairs
One Ashburton Place – 5th Floor
Boston, MA 02108

https://ihealthlabs.com/
https://www.fda.gov/media/153925/download
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfA6yfHomtI8ICeS0jlswOr854tYs5OwyyAD3KkwJExLSVQIg/viewform
https://mass-ala.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/04/iHealth-rapid-point-of-care-covid-testing-for-ALR-visitors_4.4.2022_forreview.docx
https://mass-ala.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/04/iHealth-rapid-point-of-care-covid-testing-for-ALR-visitors_4.4.2022_forreview.docx


Direct: 617-222-7503
Main:  617-727-7750
Fax:     617-222-7461

If you have any questions, please contact us at Mass-ALA@mass-ala.org

*The information provided in this COVID-19 update is solely for general informational purposes to assist
in understanding the evolving guidance regarding the current COVID 19 public health threat. It is not
intended to be a primary public health or medical resource but is provided as a clearinghouse for or
compilation of various guidance issued by official and related sources.
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